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A SHORT HISTORY of GLENBROOK SCHOOL.
In 1890 application was made to the Department of Instruction for a school in Glenbrook.  This was refused due to the lack of pupils. In 1891 work began on the first tunnel so many railway workers and their families arrived to live in the railway camp and there were now more permanent residents in Glenbrook.

In1892 permission was given for a Provisional School to start, provided the parents supplied a building. In 1892, a second-hand building measuring 15ft. x 13ft. was erected in the north eastern corner of the Park: bordering what is now Green Street. Later that year permission was given for the school to become a Public School.  The first teacher was Miss Sylvia Hall. She boarded with Major Shallard and family. She taught from April 1892 to February 1893. Conditions in this small building could not have been very comfortable during the hot summers. Of course there was no electricity: an iron roof with no lining and water was in short supply.  In 1894 blinds were provided for the 2 windows, also a request for a verandah was made.  This was added in 1902.

By 1896 it was obvious the school was too small and was also in need of repairs.Many people were asking for a new school at a new location, but the Government could not decide where to put the school 

 In 1903 a new site was agreed upon and the building was moved across the park to the north side of Park Street: indeed to where the school stands today. At last in 1911 due to the arrival of many railway families to build the final railway deviation, permission was given for a new building and so the new brick class room was built.

 In 1936 the original wooden classroom was demolished and a contract was awarded to Mr.Jim Dunn of Glenbrook, to erect another classroom.  It was really an addition to the 1911 building.  It also had an enclosed verandah on 2 sides and a teacher's office. So in 1937, with great excitement, the "New School" was opened and served the village as a place of learning until 1961. When some of the Primary classes moved to a new school in Woodville Road, by 1962 they were all in the new buildings and the Official Opening was held

In 2013 the Infants Department joined the other pupils at Woodville Road and so one chapter of education in Glenbrook closed and a new one opened.

